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Project Abstract: Two plant publications will be developed for visitor education and 
outreach: Checklist of Plants of Devils Tower National Monument (low-cost booklet 
submitted as pdf) and Plants that Tell the Devils Tower National Monument Story (a 
flyer submitted as pdf).  In addition, the two current brochures on woody plants and 
on wildflowers of the monument will be reformatted to include a map that cross-
references viewing on the existing trail system, rather than create a marker system 
requiring maintenance. The University of Wyoming’s Wyoming Natural Diversity Database 
(WYNDD) will draw from written reports, existing datasets, and existing interpretive 
materials on plant species found at Devils Tower NM.    WYNDD will also coordinate 
with natural resources staff at DETO and the Northern Great Plains Inventory and 
Monitoring Network (NGPN) staff to determine if there is any new information on plant 
species in the park.  WYNDD will provide NGPN and DETO an updated species and voucher 
list in spreadsheet format listing species name, authority, and Taxonomic Serial 
Number for each species which will be used for updating the certified species list for 
DETO.  
   
A total of 421 plant species have been documented at DETO across an array of habitat 
types (NPSpecies 2011) 12 more were vouchered incidental to rare plant surveys (Heidel 
2008), and there are also 46 species that are probable (NPSpecies 2011).  When 
appropriate, field visits to DETO will be used to collect “probable species”.  Rather 
than prepare a field guide to limited numbers of common species, or a marker system to 
even fewer common woody species, a 3-level interpretive program is proposed to 
intersect with visitor views and interests at many levels. The checklist will not 
provide information on identification, and the only graphics will be eye-catching 
photographs on the cover, but it can be used in combination with the one-page 
illustrated handout, plant field guides, and other resources.  These fill critical 
gaps in the information available to Devils Tower visitors, gauge the public interest 
in linking natural history with human history, and serve as an interpretive 
springboard for displays, interpretive programs, and other developments. 
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